
AFldIO MERGEt .COMMITTBE MEETIN3, Ncwember s, l957, Parloer House, Boston 

Present fo r  National AFECIOt E, J* Mmta 

Present fo r  CIOo Eelanger, CameUo, Campabasso, Ueberman, Murray, Stevens, 
Sullivan and Walkinshau. 

Present f o r  AFL: Callahan, Kelley, Iawler, Norton, OfDonnell and Pratt* 

Moats said he understood that  Thomas had made a proposal a t  l a s t  wsekls metingo 
President be C I O  - unpaid; Secretary-Tmasurer be AFL - paid; and the other two 
Offiaers be s p l i t  equally. 

AFL - has f e l t  from the beginning that  the President of merged organhation 
should be full-times We say with 350,000 members we can afford fu l l - t im President. 

Moats said any suggestian  he^ ar Thomas adght mb i s  made on the basis of 'what 
i s  said i n  the meetings and on the basis of compronbse and are not Mncllng on ei ther  
side, He f e l t  we should discuss further proposal8 on tMs  pcdnt. 

C I O  - we are not opposed t o  paying one or a l l  faur of the Mficers, but we don't 
see how we can afford it a t  this timea We have agreed t o  keep the 11 m h r s  of 
present staff) a f t e r  one par we can look over finances and decide then on what we can 
afford. 

In a mrged orgadeation you must give better services to  ths af f i l i abu .  What 
i s  your answer t o  our proposal oft Board - 13 CIO, 13 AFL, and extra place t o  
larger arganiaation. What is your answer t o  number of Departmlrts and the manner 
of selecting heads af departments? 

AFL - on Board - l6 AFL, 11 CIO, on Departments 3 - (1) COPE and Education 
(2) Legislative (3) Publicity, Publications and Public Relations. 

CQPE and Education -- elected 
Legidlative -- elected 
Publicity, Publications and Public Relations - appointed 
COPE and Education one Director AFL - om Assistant C I O  
hg i s l a t i ve  Departmnt - C I O  man t o  be assistant. In ei ther case the 

assistant  t o  be appointed or elected. 

C I O  - we will not aocept this proposal, you want everything, 

The meeting was adjourned for  lunch. 

I n  a meting with Moats, without the AFT,, he said he had m t  with them and they 
were proposing a package deal: 

F u l l - t h  President and full-time Secretary-Trea surer (divorc-Lng Is@. slat ive 
Agent from Secretary-Trea surer) both from AFL. 

2 Executive Vice Presidents or 1 Executive Vice Prestdent and an Executive 
Secretary, both Fram CIO. 

4 Deparlmntst 
COPE -- AFL 
Education -- C I O  
fie@ slative -- C I O  
Publicity, Publlcati. on8 and Public Relations -- C I O  

They want a t  leas t  COPE Mrector t o  be elected. Moats f e l t  that i f  something cauld 
be spelled out on the ways and mans tha t  a Mrector could be removed, the problem 



of election of departmnt heads could be solved. Executive Board would be open 
t o  further negotiations If we cmld  agree on the above proposal, we rnight do better 
on dlstrlbution of Executdve Board Member& He then adced for a p p r d m a b  member- 
ship Figures, he said he had ths i r f s ,  but dld not intend t o  nmke either figure 
ham,  He then asked tha t  i f  a CPA checked the flguree of both sides and deter- 
nbned tha t  we could afford a full-time PresLdsnt, would we be i n  favor of i t ?  

C I O  - f e l t  sat the proposal of waiting a year was sound and we would i n s i s t  
an thiss That whether we had the mamy or not, the AFL would still want the PI%&- 
dency. Moats' answer t o  t M s  was - Yes. 

C I O  - then caucased and rejected the AFL proposal and made this counter pr* 
posalr 

President - C I O  ( f i r s t  year unpaid, af ter  year investigate finances and take 
appropriate action) 

Secretarg-Treasurer - AFL paid full-time 
b Departmntsr 

COPE - AFL 
Education - C I O  
Legislative - C I O  
PubUcity, Publications & Public Rela t ions - C I O  

Executive Board - An C I O  13 

Meats said both sLdes should think omr the proposals. He said the AFL could 
not m e t  nedk week, He then to ld  us t h a t  we could continue t o  function a f t e r  
December 5th, a s  an organization and that  we should continue t o  m e t  on merger. He 
said further that he i s  ~ d n g  t o  recomnd t o  Meaqy that  i n  the s ta tes  where there 
is a possibi l i ty that  those s ta tes  should be given time t o  work out the i r  problems 
with the help of National. He f e l t  that  merger was possible in Massachusetts 


